
Board of Selectmen 
Minutes 

 
 
Date:  February 21, 2018 
 
Members Present:  Mike McCallum, Mark Haines and Janet Flinkstrom 
 
Time:  7:01 p.m. 
 
2) Selectmen approve minutes of February 2, 2018 as recorded. 
 
Motion:  Mark Haines Seconded:  Janet Flinkstrom Vote:  Unan 
 
3) Warrant #W18-17P approve and sign Payroll Warrant in the amount of $69,130.52 subject 

to further review. 
 
Motion:  Mark Haines Seconded:  Janet Flinkstrom Vote:  Unan 
 
4) Warrant #W18-17 approve and sign Vendor Warrant in the amount of $93,862.53 subject 

to further review. 
 
Motion:  Mark Haines Seconded:  Janet Flinkstrom Vote:  Unan 
 
5) Selectmen approve minutes of February 8, 2018 as recorded. 
 
Motion:  Mark Haines Seconded:  Janet Flinkstrom Vote:  Unan 
 
Any Other Business Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chairman:  Mike – Unitarian Church 
would like to set up a Town Clean Up around Earth Day where townspeople could participate. 
Mark brought up the possibility of needles being in some trash so we need to set up protocol. 
 
Assistant Town Administrator’s Report:  Read by MH and available on the Ashby Website. 
 
Public Comments (if any):  Lillian Whitney wanted to know if the water at the Ashby 
Elementary School was ok.  Mike said he spoke with DEP, the Superintendent and the 
Company that tests the water at AES.  They had some issues in the summer when they 
replaced the tank and all the families of the children in the school were notified by mail.  They 
replaced a sampling port on the well back in October or November, 2017 & have not had any 
problems since then.  Mike said that the water was tested & any questions about the well were 
put to rest & that it is safe for consumption. 
 
6) Motion to adjourn at 7:18 p.m. 
 
Motion:  Mark Haines Seconded:  Janet Flinkstrom Vote:  Unan 
 
 
Signed by:  _____________________________________ 
 
Dates Minutes Approved by Board of Selectmen:  _______________ 


